# Births and

Births, Engagements, Approaching Marriages, Marriages, Deaths, Card of Thanks, and In Memoriam

BORN

BRUNETTE Codey Steven Bruneac, I'm pleased to announce my arrival February 23rd, 1988, at th Barrie Memorial Hospital. My weight was 9 lb. 6-1/2 oz. Proud parents are Kenny and Debbie Kenny and Brunette. My proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Louis Brunette and Mr. and Mrs. Charles airs. Charles Great grant Wattie. Great grand-mothers Mrs. Irene Wattie and Mrs. Edith Stevenson,

Murray McCLINTOCK and JoAnn (McCaig) are pleased to announce the birth of their son Scott Murray, 8 lbs - 3/4 oz. on February 27, 1988, brother for Stacey and Shelley. Proud grand-parents are Eleanor Mc-Caig and Jean and Erskine McClintock.

#### **ENGAGED**

Gloria Neverett of Chazy, New York announces the engagement of daughter, Tracy Marie, to Daniel Wayne Hadley, son of Wayne and Juanita Hadley of Hemmingford, Que. The future bride is the daughter of the late Norman Neverett. An August 6, 1988 wedding is planned.

#### IN MEMORIAM

ST. DENIS, Robert Lloyd -In loving memory of my dear husband and father, who passed away March 18, 1976.

The years may wipe out many things, but this they'll wipe out never the memories of those happy days.

When we were all together, wife Jeannine, mother Children, Ann M Debbie Ann R and

Marie. DEREPENTIONY, Lucien

who passed away March 18, 1986 always Loving you forgetting you never, in our hearts you'll live for

ever Lisette, Theo, Erich and

Matthew

## 19-year-old killed in traffic accident

A 19-year- old young man from St-Chrysostome was killed in a traffic accident on March 4, around 7 p.m.

The accident, involving a single vehicle, caused the death of Roger Boileau. jr., whose address was 237. Rang St-Louis in St-Chrysostome

The accident took place on 205 in St-Urbain ling to the firs route According findings by the police, the accident was due to driver losing control of the vehicle, perhaps due to excessive speed, because it happened on a straight stretch of road

A passenger in the vehicle a 1988 Comanche Jeep Maurice Dufour, 20 years old, of Ville Mercier, was seriously hurt in the ac-cident and is presently hospitalized in Montreal

The victim was taken by ambulance to the Barrie Hospital Memorial Dr Ormstown where Brissette pronounced him

DIED

DINEEN, Edward Patrick At Huntingdon County Hospital on March 1988 in his 78th 78th year, Survived by his loving wife Eileen O'Hare, Father of Dennis, and Kevin. Brother of Francis (Gen. Duheme of Fort Covington, N.Y.), Agnes (late Sisters Raymond Dineen) Raymy Roseline (late Covage) Margaret McCon Gerald tlate McConville). Emeline (George Monique of Huntingdon), Kathleen of California, Survived by many nieces and nephews. Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Joseph's Church on Tuesday, March 15th at 2 p.m. Interment St. Joseph's Cemetery. Huntingdon.

WATTIE, Phyllis - Sudat her Athelstan, Que, on Sunday, March 6, 1988, Corbett age 71 Phyllis years. Beloved wife of late Harold P. Wattie. Dear mother of Lynn, Joy, Dawn (Mrs. Murray Sweet) and late Donald, Grandmother of Donald, Grandmother of Sara Wattle, Funeral service was from Kelly Funeral Home to St. Patrick's Church, Herd-man, Que, on Friday, March 11th at 11 a.m. In-terment St. Joseph's Cemetery, Huntingdon,

#### CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Catherine Ryan wishes to thank Dr. Vandor, Dr. Geukjian and the nurses on the third floor for the care and understanding of our mother while a patient at the Barrie Memorial Harrie Hospital. We also wish to thank friends and neigh-bors for their frequent visits, gifts and cards, It was most appreciated.

Helen and May

I would like to thank Dr. Blonde, the 3rd floor of nurses and staff, the staff in therapy of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, for the extra special care and kindness I received, while a patient there. Also many thanks to my family, friends and neighbours, for the visits, cards and gifts, your kindness was much appreciated and will long appreciated and was a be remembered. Now a thank you goes to the Centre d'Accueil, for acresidence.

Bob Barr

## CARD OF THANKS

The family of the late Elizabeth Vaincourt, Elizabeth wishes to thank relatives, friends and neighbours, for sympathy, floral tributes and their kindness shown us in our recent sad us in our recent bereavement. All greatly appreciated.
The Vaincourt family

We would like to extend our great appreciation for the prompt attention received from neighbours, ambulance service and doctors and staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital at the time of the accident. Special thanks to everyone for the help and offers to help on the farm and for habysitting and also for visits, phone calls, cards and gifts. Everything is back to normal once again and all of your kindness made it a lot easier for us to get through.

Thank you Pierre & Brenda Bohemen



### CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank Dr. Blonde and the nursing staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care and kindness shown my husband, Laurent Nadeau, during his last iliness. My deepest gratitude to Fathers Hamelin and Beaulieu for their spiritual support.

Sincere thanks to all who sent mass offerings, floral tributes, sympathy cards and for the many acts of kindness shown me and my family in my time of deep sorrow. Your presence at the funeral home and at the Mass was greatly appreclated. Please consider this as a personal note of thanks.

Mrs. Gertrude Nadeau and lamily

# CARD OF THANKS

The family of Mr. Joseph Antoine D'Aoust, who died March 2, 1988, wishes to express sincere thanks to Dr. Lefebvre and the staff of the Huntingdon County Hospital for the good care they gave him during his stay. Also thanks to relatives and friends for the expressions of sympathy, for the cards, donations, masses and attendance at the funeral. Your kindness was a comfort to us during our bereavement. We would ask all of you to consider this as a personal note of thanks.

<u> Periodo de la companya de la compa</u>

AND THE PROPERTY OF THE PARTY O

# Come and Celebrate WESLEY AND ELEANOR JAMIESON 40th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY AT AN OPEN HOUSE,

SUNDAY, MARCH 27 1-5 p.m. and 7-9 p.m.

At their daughter's residence 132 Brook Rd., Athelstan

Everyone Welcome